The Grange Medical Centre

Greenview Medical Centre

Kinsley Medical Centre

Minutes from Patient Reference Group Meeting

Tuesday 11th June 2013- 12 noon

Venue: The Grange Medical Centre Therapy Unit- Hemsworth

Present:

Angela Marwood (AM)

Practice Manager

Kate Lamb [KL]


Assistant Practice Manager

Angie Deakin [AD]


Patient Representative

Paul Stephens (PS)


Patient Representative

Rita Harrison 
[RH]


Patient Representative  
Apologies:
John Buttree [JB]


Patient Representative – Chair

Minutes of last meeting
Minutes of the last meeting were not available and it was unclear if everyone had received the previous minutes.  PS advised he had sent his apologies for the last meeting but it was apparent that these had not been passed on.
A.P – Minutes to be re-sent with minutes from this meeting
Practice Update
KL advised that the theatre was due for completion any time soon and we are aiming for it to be operational in the next 3 to 6 months.  
AM advised the refurbishment of Hemsworth and Kinsley was almost complete now.  The sites are much improved with new flooring in many areas, walls re-painted and some new sink units at Upton as examples of work completed.
Practice Survey
AM advised this survey is completed and available at each site now in the waiting rooms and expressed her thanks for all the help and commitment of the PRG members and particularly AD who collated the results for us.  AM advised the survey has been extended for a further year so the PRG will look at what we want to include in our next survey to get the best results.

AP – KL to add to future agenda  
Electronic Prescription Service (EPS)
KL advised that from 31.7.13, the surgery is going live with a piece of software available to us which enables patients to have their prescriptions delivered electronically to a pharmacy of their choice if they are on regular medications.  Patients will not have to collect their prescription from the surgery and may not have to wait as long at the pharmacy as it can be prepared as soon as they receive the electronic request.  It excludes some specific drugs and controlled drugs and although we are not expecting a big impact initially, we are confident it will offer another way of obtaining prescriptions and improve the service to our patients.  We are advertising this new service through our clinicians as patients need to be aware of what they are signing up to and also complete a nomination form for the pharmacy of their choice.
Security
AM advised that due to recent security issues, our security procedures had been reviewed and tightened including changing security codes to specific areas.  There has been an intruder in the therapy unit, a break-in, in the pharmacy and cars broken into in the car park.  Staff are now being much more vigilant on people walking around the building, visitors are wearing a visitors badge and generally a more heightened awareness of who is where in buildings.
Comments and Compliments (C&C)
Due to C&C not being discussed initially at the Line Manager’s meeting, this was not covered at this meeting but will be picked up at the next meeting.
AOB

Gymnasium – AD reported a crack in the window area of the Gym at Kinsley site.
AP – KL to check situation.

Car Park – AM indicated that we are still intending to re-surface the car park but there is still limited building work outside still to do so this will be reviewed once work is all completed.

Gate onto Home Bargains – this is still locked due to security reasons but this will be reviewed in the future as required.

Appointments – the appointment cancellation text number is proving useful and the numbers of texts each week are gradually increasing.  
AM also advised that Dr Crawley and the reception manager had been working closely to change and improve appointment availability recently and the on-call GP now has a free surgery for emergency, on the day appointments.  
The nurse practitioners are triaging calls and can provide advice, prescriptions or an appointment with themselves or the on call GP as required. 
Initial feedback and appointment availability does seem to be good but this is being monitored closely.  
AD relayed that she had called the surgery at 08.17 one morning last week for an appointment and by 08.20 she had been able to book the two appointments that she had requested.  Hopefully this is reflective of other patients’ experience.

AD also asked whether some test results could be discussed over the phone on a triage call rather than a patient attending a 10 minute appointment.  An examples was if someone was low in vitamin D and just needed some verbal advice.

AP – KL to liaise with Dr Crawley and check whether this is being done/considered.
Pharmacy  - PS asked whether further seating could be provided for the pharmacy area.  KL advised this had already been noted as a possibility and it was agreed at the meeting to go ahead with this.

AP – KL to arrange for further seating to be available for pharmacy patients

Minutes of meetings – KL asked whether attendees would be happy to receive minutes in future via email with a view to saving resources, paper, postage etc.  All agreed this was a good idea and were happy to receive minutes this way.

AP – future attendees to be approached as to whether they would be happy to receive email copies of the minutes.
Project – it was felt the PRG needed a project for this year and several options were discussed resulting in the possibility of a coffee morning type event.  To include our patients and particularly patients who maybe don’t have visitors or relatives nearby.  This could perhaps happen as a regular event and incorporate speakers from the fire brigade, police, CAB, social services, age concern or on particular health conditions like diabetes, asthma or pain management.  Leaflets could be made available on different things such as Expert Patient Programme, NHS 111, confidentiality etc.  There were a lot of ideas and enthusiasm and this will be discussed further at the next meeting.

AP – AD knows how to contact someone for fire brigade talk so will obtain this for the next meeting.
Date of next meeting – 23rd July 13 from 12 till 2pm   
